POPPY COMMITTEE MEETING SEPTEMBER 30, 2023

The Poppy Committee meeting was opened by Chairman Phelps at 1300 hrs. with 2 members present.

Frank Thompson- 1st Division

Celseste Latham stood in for her husband who had another meeting, Susan Heinz-Wojcik, 1st Division Auxiliary and myself. Billy Copple called me and was excused.

Discussion was held on raising Poppy prices. It has been a long time and we are losing money, especially on postage. Our suggestion is 1,000 poppies or under, the postage will be \$8.00. More than 1,000 will be \$15.00. A container of Poppies will raise in the 5th Division to \$165.00 a thousand, worth of 5th Division will be \$150.00 a thousand.

The Poppy Seminar will be on March 4, 2024, at the Division Meeting. Poppy Poster Judging will be at Headquarters, 10am on April 27, 2024.

Denver R. Phelps